TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday 12th May 2014
Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley
Councillor Steven Wilcock

Councillor Paul Reyner

Councillor Adrian Foulkes 

Councillor Karen Plumb


Councillor Chris Taylor

Clerk Adele Waddington 


Apologies

Councillor Seb Wilcock, Councillor Ruth Crompton, Councillor Beverley Robinson
Also Present
PC Nigel Keates, Aaron (new Special Constable)
Minutes

The minutes of the Annual Parish meeting of the 13th May 2013, were approved and signed correct, 
Proposed by Councillor Reyner, seconded by Councillor Hartley.      

Chairpersons Report

Chairperson Hodgson said, although the Parish Council has not heard what was happening with the take over of the Community Centre, he feels that the committee that is in the process of being put together are working hard to achieve their goal.  He feels that there has been a lot of improvement work over the past year, with the area at the bottom of Dean street seeing progress, and the farms at the side of the village have now been renovated and turned into houses.  The appearance of the village is much improved.  He feels that the windmills will be another contentious issue next year.
Accounts of the previous year
The Statement of Accounts (Section 1) contained in the Annual Return for the year ended 31/03/14, presents fairly the financial position of the council and its income and expenditure, or properly presents 

receipts and payments, as the case may be, for the year ended 31/03/13. Total =£9885.98 were seen by all members of the Parish Council. £10161.24 has been spent, and there was £12441.169 income.
Approved Chairperson Hodgson, Seconded Councillor Foulkes. Put to vote, all in favour.

School Governor Report 

Cllr Wilcock reported that there is a change of the governance of Schools where the role of the community governor will not be required.  Cllr Wilcock hopes that he will be able to stay on the panel.  There will be a difference where, when one governor resigns, the panel can look for someone with particular expertise to recruit.  The governors are very keen for everyone on the panel to attend training courses, and Cllr Wilcock has been on 4 so far.
The new Head teacher starts in September who lives in Barnoldswick ands is currently at a school in Thornton.  Hopefully a period of stability will follow.  The school’s Ofsted report is heading towards good.

Finance
The Clerks salary was discussed.  It was proposed by Cllr Hartley that Adele should receive a pay rise of 5%.  This would increase the salary from £281.22 to £295.28 per calendar month.  This was seconded by Cllr Plumb.  Put to vote, all in favour.  
Borough Councillors Report

CCllr White was not at the meeting as the Council is in Purdah
Meeting Closed   7.05pm
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